

9

SPORTS, GAMES AND ACTIVITIES

VOCABULARY

Sports and activities

- 1 Which activities are they talking about? Choose the correct words.



These are much more fun than other exercise. I love the music our teachers use.

- 1 Ursula: **A** dance classes **B** card games



My parents don't like me looking at a screen for a long time, so I can play these for only an hour a day.

- 4 Alistair: **A** puzzles **B** video games

I do this every winter with my family. It's really exciting because you go down the mountain so quickly.



- 5 Kai: **A** climbing **B** skiing

I practise doing this every day. The colour of my belt shows the level I'm at.



- 2 Tony: **A** diving **B** karate



I play this with my cousin every time we visit him in England! One player throws the ball and the other player tries to hit the ball with a bat.

- 6 Vladimir: **A** cricket **B** golf



My sisters and I play these together at home when we can't go outside. I love winning!

- 3 Eren: **A** fitness classes **B** board games

I really enjoy racket sports. That's why I started doing this.



- 7 Patrick: **A** badminton **B** skateboarding

- 2 Match the descriptions to the activities.

- 1 card games
- 2 climbing
- 3 diving
- 4 fishing
- 5 golf
- 6 puzzles
- 7 skateboarding
- 8 fitness classes

- a When you do these, you think a lot because you have to find answers.
- b When you do these, you usually have to listen to a teacher.
- c You can do this in a swimming pool, the sea or a lake.
- d You usually play this sport outside with a small white ball.
- e When you do this, you stand or jump on something and it moves.
- f When you do this, you might catch something to eat.
- g You usually play these inside with friends or family.
- h You can do this outside going up rocks, or inside going up high walls.

GRAMMAR

must, mustn't, have to and don't have to

1 Match the sentence halves.

- 1 We must _____
 - 2 We mustn't _____
 - 3 We don't have to _____
- a buy our books because the school gives us them.
 - b fill in a form before we can join the sports club.
 - c use our mobile phones in lessons.

2 Complete the sentences with **must**, **mustn't** or **don't have to**.

- 1 We _____ wear a uniform for sports lessons. We wear our own sports clothes.
- 2 At our school, we have to wear a uniform. We _____ wear jeans or T-shirts.
- 3 We _____ walk in the corridor. Running is dangerous.
- 4 We _____ take our books back to the library so other students can read them.
- 5 We _____ talk in the classroom. We have to be quiet.
- 6 We _____ go to homework club but lots of people do.

3 Correct the mistakes in three of the sentences. Which two are correct?

- 1 You have not to bring anything because the teacher will give you what you need.
- 2 It will be cold, so you must wear warm clothes!
- 3 You mustn't spend so much time on the internet.
- 4 Tomorrow night you must come to my house. To get to my house you had to take the number 15 bus.
- 5 You don't must bring anything because I've got everything.

4 Write sentences about James. Then complete the table and write sentences about you.

What did you have to do when you were younger?

	James	You
do a sport I didn't like	✓	_____
eat everything on my plate at meal times	X	_____
go to bed at 7.30	✓	_____
wear my brother's old clothes	X	_____
walk to school with one of my parents	✓	_____

James

0 *He had to do a sport he didn't like.*

- 1 _____
- 2 _____
- 3 _____
- 4 _____

You

- 1 _____
- 2 _____
- 3 _____
- 4 _____
- 5 _____

VOCABULARY

Sports vocabulary

1 Complete the blog with the words in the box.

champions fans prize professional
take part tournaments

FOOTBALL CRAZY

My friends and I all love football. We're ¹ _____ of Manchester United, Arsenal and Liverpool football clubs. Every week we watch the matches in all the big football competitions. We try to answer the question 'Who will be the ² _____ this year?' We don't always agree! We love watching the big ³ _____ like the World Cup, too. We also ⁴ _____ in football eSports competitions online. I'm not very good at them but one of my friends is. He won a ⁵ _____ in a competition last month. He wants to be a ⁶ _____ eSports football player when he's older.

2 Use the words in the box to write the professions of the famous people. If you're not sure, look online.

dive golf photograph run sing ski swim

- 0 Tom Daley (UK): *diver*
- 1 Michael Phelps (USA): _____
- 2 Irem Derici (Turkey): _____
- 3 Tina Maze (Slovenia): _____
- 4 Usain Bolt (Jamaica): _____
- 5 Sebastião Salgado (Brazil): _____
- 6 Jon Rahm (Spain): _____



1 Read the text quickly. What is Mark Durant's job?

Becoming a professional gamer

If you're a very good video game player, perhaps you could become a professional gamer. But it's not easy.

You have to love playing games, and you have to spend a lot of time playing them. The first thing to do is to decide what game you want to play as a professional. Then you have to spend as much time as possible playing it, and learning everything you can about it.

It's important to play the game against better players. You have to find out how they play differently from you. And you must practise by working hard on the things that are difficult for you. Also, don't try to improve too many things all at the same time.

But practising on your own will not be enough. Soon, you must join a group of gamers. It's the only way to become a great player. Talking with others about

how you play is really good for your game. Learn the rules of the group before you join – each group is different.

Taking part in tournaments is important too, starting with small local tournaments. It's a great way to see if you play well or not. Later, when you play better, you should enter bigger tournaments with more players taking part.

Mark Durant, a professional gamer, says it's very important to stay fit, too. Sitting at a screen all day is very bad for you. So last year while he was travelling to tournaments, he designed and made some exercise videos. Gamers can use them in their hotel rooms because there's no time for doing fitness classes or other activities.

Do you think you could do this as a job?



PREPARE FOR THE EXAM

Reading Part 3

2 For each question, choose the correct answer.

- 1 What advice does the writer give in the first paragraph?
 - A Try a few games and spend time playing them.
 - B Choose one game and just practise playing that.
 - C Learn all about a game before you play it.
- 2 The writer says you should play against better players to learn
 - A things you must not do.
 - B other ways of playing.
 - C how to do everything better than them.
- 3 What does the writer say about joining a group of gamers?
 - A It's a good idea for some people.
 - B If you want to play better, you have to do it.
 - C Some groups are more helpful than others.
- 4 The writer says that taking part in tournaments helps you
 - A find out how good you are.
 - B play better more quickly.
 - C meet other players.
- 5 What did Mark Durant do last year?
 - A He made some exercise videos.
 - B He went to fitness classes.
 - C He opened a hotel for gamers.



EXAM TIPS

- The questions are in the same order as the information in the text.
- Compare the questions and options to the text carefully.

LISTENING

1 Listen to two friends, Matt and Emma, talking about Matt's golf class. Are the sentences right (✓) or wrong (X)?

- 1 Matt is telling Emma about his golf class for the first time.
- 2 Matt is trying to stop Emma going to his golf class.
- 3 Emma asks Matt for information about the golf class.
- 4 Emma will probably go to the golf class.

2 Listen again and write one word or number for each answer.

- 1 The golf class is on each week now.
- 2 Emma must book of the golf classes.
- 3 Emma won't pay for her golf class.
- 4 The teacher worked in the past as a
- 5 Emma will probably from her home to the golf class.
- 6 Matt bought his own golf for the class.
- 7 Emma will the teacher to ask her about joining the class.

WRITING

Posting an opinion on a blog

1 Read the blog posts about eSports and answer the questions.

- 1 Does bluediamond agree with the blog writer?
- 2 Draw a star (*) in the text to show the beginning of bluediamond's opinion.

I think eSports should never be part of the Olympics. They are not really sports because you don't have to be fit to do them.

Do you agree that eSports should never be part of the Olympics? Join the conversation.



23rd April 19:01

In your blog, you say that eSports should never be part of the Olympics. You think eSports are not really sports because you don't have to be fit to do them.

I don't agree. It's not true that you don't have to be fit. eSports gamers have to play for many hours without any breaks. The best players eat healthily and do exercise every day. eSports should be part of the Olympics!

bluediamond

2 Read the blog and write a response with your own opinion about mind sports.

I think it's a good idea to have mind sports (chess, board games, card games, etc.) in the Olympics. Thinking and using your brain is important in every sport.

Do you agree that it's a good idea to have mind sports in the Olympics? Join the conversation.

